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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

Meeting Date: May 15, 2025 

From: Jeremy Dennis, City Manager    

Subject: City Attorney Recruitment Discussion  

 

Recommendation 

Staff recommend that the City Council: 
 

1. Receive an update from the ad hoc City Attorney Subcommittee on its discussions 
regarding the use of a consultant for the recruitment or to use in-house support 

2. Discuss the contents of draft recruitment materials.  
 

Background 
For the past decade, the City has been served by two City Attorneys.  Michael was City Attorney 
until 2019 while Tom was the City’s lead counsel on certain state and federal issues.  Tom 
became City Attorney in 2019, and Michael continued as the City’s lead counsel on day-to-day 
matters.   
 
Early this year, both indicated their interest in stepping down as primary legal counsel to the 
City in favor of the City hiring a new City Attorney to assume the traditional role of a City 
Attorney. 
 
The City Council created an ad hoc subcommittee to provide recommendations on recruiting a 
new City Attorney. That body met in March and provided initial direction to the subcommittee.  
 
Discussion 
This section provides greater detail on the subcommittee’s recommendations.  
 

1. Subcommittee Discussion/Recommendation 
 
The Subcommittee primarily discussed whether it was advantageous to the City to utilize a 
third-party recruiter/consultant to recruit a new City Attorney, or whether an initial search 
carried out by in-house HR services would be more appropriate given budget considerations. 
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The Subcommittee recommends that in-house support be utilized for an initial recruitment.  
Should the in-house process not result in the Council’s selection of a new City Attorney, the 
Subcommittee recommends reconsidering retaining a professional recruiter.1 
 
The Subcommitee also recommends that consideration be given first to firms that are regionally 
located that can provide their services in person, when appropriate. 
  
The Subcommittee requested that we share materials used during the most recent recruitment 
of a City Attorney in 2012 with the Council.  The available materials from the previous 
recruitment are attached (unfortunately, not all materials were available. 
 

2. Discussion of Recruitment Material Content  
 
Staff recommends that the City Council accept the Subcommittee’s recommendations. 
 
Staff recommends that the Council discuss the attributes, qualities, qualifications and other 
such topics so that staff can draft materials for the recruitment.  
 
 
Fiscal Impact 
None.  
 
Attachments 

1. Previous recruitment materials  
2. Recent sample recruitment materials from local cities 

 

 ___________________________________
 Jeremy Dennis, City Manager 

 
1 The Subcommittee recognized that its approach may extend the process for selecting a new City 
Attorney by a couple months and asked the City’s current attorneys whether such a delay would pose a 
problem for either of them.  It does not. 
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